Council Meeting Danville, WV February 4, 2025

The council of the Town of Danville met in regular session with the following members present: Mark McClure, Mayor

Councilmen: Bill Mullins II, Mark Snow, Tony Carrico, George Chafin, and Ronald Nelson.

Visitors Present: Brett Kuhn from County Commission and Jacob Messer from County Commission. Jerry Brown, Town Manager

Mark Snow made the motion to accept Tony Hensley's resignation of Town Recorder. Ronald Nelson seconded the motion, and the vote was passed unanimously.

Bill Mullins made the motion to accept Tony Carrico's resignation as councilman and accept position as Town Recorder. Mark Snow seconded the motion, and the vote was unanimous.

Ronald Nelson made the motion to approve Roger McNeely for the open council seat. Mark Snow seconded, and the vote was unanimous.

George Chafin made the motion to approve budget revision. Bill Mullins seconded the motion, and the vote was passed unanimously.

Ronald Nelson made the motion to read minutes of the previous meeting. Mark Snow seconded and they were approved unanimously.

Mr. Kuhn addressed the shortfall of salt due to recent snow.

Mr. Messer discussed WVU healthy living grant and said that the county desires to partner with BMH to help the town with parks and upgrades.

Mr. Brown reported WV American Water Company is insisting the town install backflow preventers. The cost is approximately \$3,000.00-\$4,000.00.

George Chafin made the motion to pay all current bills. Ronald Nelson seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous.

Bill Mullins made a motion to adjourn the meeting. George Chafin seconded the motion

and vote was unanimous.

Anthony Carrico, Pro tem

Recorder/Treasurer

Mark A. McClure,

Mayor